
December 12, 2012

Christopher Venner
KeyBank
149 Bank Street
Burlington, VT 05401

Dear Christopher:

Even several weeks after you were here at the State House with Leadership Champlain, I 
continue to be incredibly impressed (and humbled) by your group’s presentation. I wanted to 
take just a moment to thank you, and to let you know what an impression it made -- not just on 
me, but also on the other elected officials who were here that day. 

I didn’t realize when I met with you the first time that I would be the sole subject of such a 
detailed presentation. Although (as you may have guessed) I’m not always too comfortable 
being the center of attention, I thought you folks did an incredible job.  

Please don’t ever hesitate to reach out if I can be of any help to you in the future. Stay in touch!

Sincerely,

Phil Scott


